
 

 

MINUTES 
Community District Education Council 30 

Business Meeting  
October 15, 2019 

 
The October Business Meeting of Community District Education Council 30 was held on Tuesday, 
October 15, 2019, in the Multi-Purpose Room of P.S. 398 located at 69-01 34th Avenue, Jackson 
Heights, NY 11377.  
 
Roberto Cruz, Co-President, called the Business Meeting to order at 9:15PM. 
 
 
Roll Call 
Shannon Lee, Recording Secretary, conducted roll call for the Business Meeting. 
 
Present:  Deborah Alexander  
 Roberto Cruz  
 Jonathan Greenberg    
 Ka-Trina Harris 
 Fatima Lakrafli 
 Shannon Lee  
 Amina Maiza 
 Nuala O’Doherty  
 Scott Sharinn 
 
Absent and Excused 
 Gurjeet Kaur (Student Member) (School) 
 
Reading and Approval of Minutes  
 
Ka-Trina Harris made a motion to dispense with the reading of the September 17, 2019 Calendar and 
Business meetings minutes and accept them as presented. Amina Maiza seconded. A show of hands 
vote was conducted. All in favor. 
 
 
 
Jonathan Greenberg requested that all speakers use microphones and that the Council enforce the 2-
minute speaking time. He also asked about an email received from the School Diversity Advisory Group 
asking to speak at a meeting. Ms. Alexander said she would arrange it. 
 
Ms. O’Doherty asked which Council member will be attending the community engagement integration 
meeting. Ms. Alexander will be attending. 
 
Ms. O’Doherty will contact the Citizens Committee for the City of NY about contacting corporations to get 
funding. 
 
Amina Maiza reported that the feedback from the P.S. 70 school community regarding Ms. Thomas, 
Principal IA, is very positive.  
 
Mr. Greenberg requested that the Council develop a list of questions for school visits. Ms. Alexander will 
start a google docs.  
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
Ms. O’Doherty reported that the Jackson Heights Beautification Group is now working to get the students 
to do the gardening. P.S. 92 has an afterschool gardening club. The student government at P.S. 149 is 
doing the gardening. JHBG is working with P.S. 280. 
 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business Scott Sharinn made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Greenberg 
seconded. All in favor.  Motion was passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 9:30PM. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
 
Shannon Lee 
Secretary 
 
 


